Dorset County Council December 2017 Report 

Local Government reorganisation – Unitary

The Secretary of State (SoS) has finally given the go ahead to the proposals for two unitary authorities in Dorset. However there still remains a number of issues to surmount, not least of which are the two authorities in our area, East Dorset and Purbeck District Councils – who both voted against these proposals.  I expect them to reconsider in the light of the S0S’s letter at their monthly meetings in early December. The letter from the SoS to Dorset County Council’s leader, Rebecca Knox, is shown below as it contains a number of interesting points which need to be considered.
Dear Rebecca,

I am writing to let you know that I have today announced that I am minded to implement, subject to Parliamentary approval, the proposal for restructuring local government in Dorset, which your and five other Dorset councils submitted to me on 9 February 2017.  I enclose a copy of the Written Ministerial Statement which I made today.  

As you will see, there is now a period until 8 January 2018 during which those interested may make representations to me. These representations can include suggested modifications to the proposal, and it is also open for any council in the area to come forward with an alternative proposal.  Moreover, during this period further steps should be taken to secure local consent, and I hope my announcement will facilitate the necessary discussions to conclude this. I understand that all the councils in the area are already working together in joint implementation committees which will provide a solid basis on which further steps can be taken to build consent.   

When that period has ended I will carefully consider all the material and representations available to me and reach a final decision as to how to proceed. Once a final decision on the unitary proposal is made, I will also decide whether to implement, subject to Parliamentary approval, the Dorset councils’ proposal for a combined authority.    

The Rt Hon Sajid Javid MP Secretary of State  

Department for Communities and Local Government 4th Floor, Fry Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF  

Tel: 0303 444 43441 E-Mail: sajidjavid@communities.gsi.gov.uk   www.gov.uk/dclg     

RT HON SAJID JAVID MP   

Road works on the A31 and A35 
Major resurfacing work is currently scheduled to start on Monday 4 December 2017 and is expected to take two weeks to complete (Monday to Friday only).  In order that the contractors can carry out the work as efficiently and safely as possible, they will be closing the A31 east and westbound carriageways overnight, from 9pm to 6am, between the A35 Bere Regis Roundabout and the A350 Roundhouse Roundabout (Sturminster Marshall).  During the closures a clearly signed diversion will be in place via the A35 and A350.   

Please be aware that whilst these works have been carefully programmed they are subject to change due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances – please check the yellow signs placed in advance at the junction for confirmation of the closures dates/timings.
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come round to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor

	

	


